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Liz Armstrong & Daphne Figueroa - Co-Chairs

Thursday, April 2, 2009

2-4 p.m.  A-201a
Minutes

Attendees:  L. Armstrong, M. Hart, L. Klipper, M. Dinger, J. Young, S. Schwarz, D. Willkie, D. Navarro, M. Charles, L. Ascione, D. Figueroa, L. Pink, M. Meiners, R. Porter, M. McMahon, D. Short, G. Beitey, P. Hopkins, S. Gobble. 
Call to Order:
2:25 pm

Because there was no quorum, discussion only could occur.  The committee proceeded to discussion on Item 4:  New Business:  Ranking of New Hire List.

Item 4:
Discussion commenced on New Hire List, Replacement Hire List, and Frozen Hire List to clarify the status of each.  Mike Charles asked about the likelihood of new hires. Interim VPI Armstrong responded that the likelihood was low for the upcoming year, but that positions remain on the books although not funded.  Dean Susan Schwarz reminded the committee that, unlike instructional faculty positions, no back-fill is provided for vacant non-classroom positions such a library and counseling.  Library Director Mary Hart stated that library services to students are negatively impacted by the lack of back-funding.  

Co-Chair Figueroa stated that the document entitled Faculty (Contract) Hiring Committee sent out with the agenda is not the most recent one; she will send out the correct one after the meeting and asked that it replace this one.  Figueroa noted a number of changes of a clarification nature that were made to the document after approval and will check with parliamentarian Wheeler North regarding the necessity for a 1st and 2nd reading in order to adopt the modified document. On December 6, 2007 new wording was approved and needs to be added to the document also.   
Committee members emphasized that it was important to keep the Replacement Hire list separate from the New Hire list. Mike Charles asked about the logic for keeping the two lists separate.  Exceptions can occur through the change process described in the procedure and it is possible for a program on the list to give up its place to another program while remaining on the list for future hires.  

It was agreed that, before the next meeting, the lists need to be updated with recent retirements, resignations and deaths added to the Replacement Hire List.  The Frozen Hire List needs to be reviewed for accuracy also; committee members thought that only one position (Aviation Maintenance) remains on this list.  
At 2:45 pm, with the arrival of Sheryl Gobble, a quorum was achieved.

Item 1:
The agenda was approved.

Item 2:
The minutes of November 20, 2008 were reviewed.  

The word “Ostentations” was corrected to “Abstentions.”  

It was clarified that the minutes of November 6, 2008 were approved so the word “notes…” should be removed.

It was clarified that the dashed line signifies that the three positions above the line are approved and ranked; the positions below the line are not ranked.

Minutes of November 20, 2008 were moved, seconded and approved unanimously.

Item 3:
There was no Old Business.

Item 4:  The committee continued with discussion of Item 4:  New Business.

As approved at the November 20th meeting, the ranking of the Replacement Hire List is as follows:

Ranked

1. Mathematics


2. English

3. Accounting/Real Estate

-----------------------------------------------------
Not Ranked

Art History

Auto

Mathematics

Library

Math (6/2009)
There was further discussion on the replacement positions that have recently occurred and that should be added to the list.  These include Political Science, Business, and replacement for Steve Coons, Black Studies, and Political Science.  It was agreed that paperwork for these positions needs to be submitted.  The list will be updated at the next meeting.

Rod Porter emphasized the need to be consistent in the timetable for reviewing and approving the list noting that it seems to change yearly.  The process should be simple, fair and consistent with re-ranking of the list each year.  He also stated that there should be one document/list with all positions listed.  Clarification on the positions still on the Frozen List is also needed and the deans and Human Resources will be consulted by the VPI .  .

Mary Hart asked for consideration to be given to moving the Library position higher up the list because of the non-funding of backfill. 
Daphne clarified that the lists will be updated at the May meeting and ranked at the September meeting.  This will assure that the college has up-to-date lists ready in the event that positions are released.  There was committee consensus to proceed in this manner.
At the May 7 meeting, three documents are needed:  the updated review grid; the replacement list, and Instruction Office data (prepared by Terrie Hubbard).  

It was noted that the membership of the Faculty Hiring Committee list may not be accurate.  Figueroa noted that she met individuals of the senate leadership who were unaware that they should be at the meeting.  She asked VPI Armstrong to assure that the list is updated. 
The meeting adjourned at 3:45 pm.

